
Memorandum 

To: 	 	 Wisteria Park Homeowners


From: 		 Mike Zelle, HOA President


Date: 		 March 1, 2018


Subject: 	 Community Pool Security


Over the past few weeks there have been after hours teenager gatherings in the pool area. 


The sheriff's crime prevention unit suggested that any homeowner who observes after-hours 
trespassing or a similar real time security situation to contact:


Manatee County Sherriff’s Office Telephone Reporting Unit 
941-747-3011, ext. 2003. 

The caller should report: 

• After-hours pool trespassing is occurring in Wisteria Park at:


1730 86th Street NW which is at the corner of 19th Ave NW and 86th St NW 
(note: this specific location information is essential for a prompt response) 

• Posted pool hours are:

• November - February 7:00 am to 6:00 pm

• March - October 7:00 am to 8:00 pm  

• The dispatcher may ask for additional information. For example:

• Number of people involved

• Vehicle(s) description: number, type, color & license number

• Noise level


For more safety and security information see the May 2017 Homeowners Association 
Newsletter.

http://www.wisteriaparkhoa.com/files/newsletters/WP%20Newsletter%202017-05.pdf
http://www.wisteriaparkhoa.com/files/newsletters/WP%20Newsletter%202017-05.pdf

